
CABINET
3 July 2019

The Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) (Meetings and Access to 
Information) (England) Regulations 2012

Key Decision 

Notice is hereby given in accordance with Regulation 10(3) of the Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) 
(Meetings and Access to Information) (England) Regulations 2012 that the appropriate Scrutiny Chairman 
has been informed that the following key decision must be made by Cabinet at its meeting on 3 July 2019:

Council Housing Stock Options Review

A major and comprehensive review of the Council’s Housing Stock has been carried out as instructed by 
Cabinet on 23rd May 2018. It was originally intended that the findings of the Review would be presented to 
Cabinet on 4th September 2019. However, recent feedback suggests that the current uncertainty is 
beginning to have a detrimental impact on Shropshire Towns and Rural Housing staff and has raised 
concerns that it could potentially affect performance and / or lead to the loss of much valued officers. With 
the summer break in Cabinet and Council meetings, the Executive Director of Place respectfully requests 
that the report is now considered as urgent and included in the 3rd July 2019 Cabinet Meeting.

To further support this,  the Council is informed that a timely decision on the Council Housing Stock would 
be welcomed by Council Tenants. The Wrekin Housing Group have also communicated an urgency to 
progress their future business planning

                                           Claire Porter
Date:  24 June 2019                                                                 

Director of Legal and Democratic 
Services


